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Dear Members and Friends,

I  fi nd myself reading Year in Review time  

   and time again. Perhaps you do as well? 

Is it the pleasure derived in celebrating the 

accomplishments of the Garden Club of 

Virginia at every level? Is it reading about the 

numerous and varied activities we’ve shared, 

creating excitement and ensuring successes along the way as we carry 

out our mission? Or maybe in browsing the pages, it is the knowledge 

that so many individuals have willingly shared enormous talent, time 

and resources to strengthen GCV.

We might agree on all the reasons mentioned. But I am certain we keep 

glancing back because we see the faces of lifelong friends on every 

page. We want to remember those moments when we are together, 

laughing and learning, knowing that our organization is not just one 

year older, but one year better, and realizing that we have so many 

opportunities ahead. How exciting!

    Nina Mustard
    President 2016-2018

Celebrating and 
preserving the natural beauty 

of our commonwealth 
are at the heart 

of all we do. 

P
ho

to
 b

y 
M

is
sy

 J
an

es



2 3James River State Park

Executive Director 

I enjoy the fl ow of our program year. We gear 
up in late summer, early fall like the school 
year. Most of our committees schedule to meet 
in September here at Kent-Valentine House. 
Separated by summer’s activities, everyone 
is happy to see one another. It’s like a happy 
school reunion. 

This year seemed to fl y by unusually fast. 
Maybe it was because we had two new pro-

grams that were developed and implemented: Fall Symposium and 
Daffodil Day. Both took a lot of planning and discussing and energy 
to make them happen. By all accounts, they were well received. Look 
for them again in the new programming year.

Renovations to the Kent-Valentine House began this year. The 
outside was painted in the spring, but the roof replacement has 
been hindered by the rainy weather. We aren’t sure when the roofi ng 
company will get to us this fall. The KVH Committee has also been 
working on a plan for spiffi ng up the fi rst and the third fl oors. All 
this will be ready to help us celebrate our glorious centennial in 2020. 

Petersburg Garden Club member Virginia Cherry, GCV librarian, 
has been working steadily to sort, upgrade and organize our library. 
The books have new book jackets and a new Library of Congress 
number. It is almost completed. This labor of love will make a notice-
able and wonderful difference.

                                           

            Lynn McCashin  
                                            Executive Director

GCV Centennial Project: 

The Garden Club of Virginia’s approaching Centennial has increased 
interest in rediscovering our early relationship with Virginia State Parks. 
Within the fi rst decade of our existence we became a leading voice in 
support of creating state parks in Virginia. The success of our early vision
was evidenced in 2017 when annual park attendance passed 10 million. 

It is fi tting that we are celebrating our Centennial with a fi ve-year 
fi nancial commitment to Virginia State Parks. Three years into our 
commitment, our member clubs have worked directly with parks to 
obtain funding for enhancements that have resulted in improved 
accessibility, newly created Children’s Discovery Areas and Track Trails, 
learning laboratories, native plantings, erosion control and funding for 
the Youth Conservation Corp.

Belle Isle – phase two of 
improvements to the landscape 
at the Belle Isle mansion and 
enhancing learning panels in 
Visitor’s Center The Garden 
Club of the Northern Neck

Caledon – drinking fountain 
The Rappahannock Valley 
Garden Club

Holliday Lake – underwater 
lighting Hillside Garden Club 
and The Lynchburg Garden Club

Hungry Mother – Children’s 
Discovery Area

James River – native plant 
and pollinator garden Rivanna 
Garden Club

Lake Anna – native plant 
landscaping around new cabins 
The Rappahannock Valley 
Garden Club

Natural Bridge – continued 
improvements to Interactive 
Classroom The Blue Ridge 
Garden Club

Pocahontas – shoreline 
restoration The James River 
Garden Club

Shenandoah River – Pollinator 
Meadow with bee habitat The 
Garden Club of Warren County

Sky Meadows – Children’s 
Discovery Area and trails 
Fauquier and Loudoun 
Garden Club

Westmoreland – creating a 
Discovery Center in the former 
Visitor’s Center The Garden 
Club of the Northern Neck

York River – landscaping 
improvements in three gardens 
The Hampton Roads Garden 
Club, The Huntington Garden 
Club and The Williamsburg 
Garden Club

Youth Conservation Corps – 
to help with purchase of 
materials

2018 TOTAL $114,145
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The expenses for the GCV include maintaining our headquarters, 
management/staff salaries, insurance, funding of our centennial proj-
ects, development expenses and the cost of our yearly audit. To com-
municate with our membership, we maintain our website and publish 
the Journal quarterly. The 2017-2018 budget included contributions 
toward our annual fall and spring meetings, the Fall Symposium and 
Daffodil Day. In addition, we funded the Commonwealth Award, the 
Bessie Bocock Carter Conservation Award, as well as Restoration and 
Conservation Fellowships. We budget to break even on our schools, 
forums and workshops.

Our assets of approximately $9.3 million include the Kent-Valentine 
House property, our cash accounts and investment portfolio. At the 
end of June 2018, the GCV investment portfolio was valued at over 
$7.2 million, which is approximately 77% of GCV’s total assets. Our 
financial records are audited annually, and we receive a clean opinion. 
As a 501(c)(3) organization, our Federal Form 990 is filed each year 
and is available for public review.

The Garden Club of Virginia is in a strong financial position for mem-
bers to continue the work of our mission throughout the Common-
wealth of Virginia.

Betsy Worthington,  
            GCV Treasurer 2016-2018

Treasurer’s Report

The Garden Club of Virginia operates on a fiscal 
year that began July 1, 2017 and ended on June 30, 
2018. The budget for the fiscal year was presented 
by the Treasurer to the Board of Directors for a vote
of approval and then to the membership at the May 
2017 GCV Annual Meeting.  As of our fiscal year 
end, our operating income exceeded the budget by 
33% while expenses came in 9% below budget.

The revenue from Historic Garden Week is one of the largest sources 
of income each year for the GCV. The related expenses are netted 
out from this income, and the remaining funds are used to support 
our restoration projects around the Commonwealth. In addition, 
since the Garden Club of Virginia will celebrate its centennial in 2020, 
$100,000 per year for five years (2015-2020) has been allocated from 
our Historic Garden Week proceeds to partner with Virginia State 
Parks on projects that fall within our shared missions:  conservation, 
beautification, horticulture, preservation and/or education.  

The other primary sources of funding for the work of the GCV are 
membership dues, the annual fund, and sponsorships. In addition, we 
receive income from our publications and rental of our carriage house. 
Any shortfalls are funded by a draw of up to five-percent from our 
endowment fund.

GCV Income   $2,242,817

Investments  31%  $693,062

Dues    6%   $128,760

Other    5%    $102,376

Sponsorships   2%   $  34,853

Donations  14%  $318,957

Historic Garden Week  43%  $964,809

GCV Expense   $1,518,151

Programs  18%  $277,208

KVH Operations   10%  $153,941

Other    8%    $122,266

Historic Garden Week  13%  $203,499

Fundraising   1%   $  15,762

Staff  27%  $405,151

Restoration  22%  $340,324

Garden Club of Virginia Public Events

Sept. 25-26, 2018  

2018 Fall  
Symposium

April 27-May 4, 2019  

Historic  
Garden Week  
in Virginia

June 18, 2019

Lilies  
in Bloom

March 26, 2019 

GCV 
Daffodil Day

Oct. 25, 2018

60th Conservation Forum 
“The Real Dirt on  
Pesticides: Pollinators, 
Food and Our Health”

For more information on these events, please visit gcvirginia.org.
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Massie Medal for Distinguished Achievement
Glenna Moyers Graves received the Massie 
Medal for Distinguished Achievement on May 
16, 2018, at the 98th GCV Annual Meeting. 
Glenna joined the Spotswood Garden Club in 
1975 full of enthusiasm and with a creative 
flair that has increased over the years. From 
2000 to 2008 she was GCV’s daffodil chair-
man and director at large from 2008 to 2010. 

Glenna’s extensive gardens include native plants, a large variety of 
flowering plants and her award-winning daffodils. Glenna has assist-
ed clubs with growing and showing daffodils, guided Daffodil Show 
host clubs, and advised in the art of arranging and judging. Glenna 
has planted gardens for Camp Still Meadows, worked at the Edith J. 
Carrier Arboretum and the preservation of historic gardens at Fort 
Harrison.    

Common Wealth Award

First Place: Boulder Crest Retreat Virginia is a rural sanctuary where 
combat veterans, first responders and their families can enjoy recre-
ational and therapeutic activities to improve their physical, mental, 
financial and spiritual wellness. The Fauquier and Loudoun Garden 
Club’s project will support the addition of a grove of native trees 
providing a much-needed transition between the guest lodges and 
the tranquility garden.

Second Place: The Lee Park Wildflower and Bird Sanctuary in  
Petersburg is the heart of Lee Memorial Park. As part of an  
ongoing effort to restore Lee Park, the Petersburg Garden Club  
has established an informational kiosk at the trailhead to the  
meadow and Wildflower and Bird Sanctuary. Signage and  
publications will tell the park’s story, promote the conservation  
of the sanctuary and create programs for at-risk youth. 

de Lacy Gray Memorial Medal  
for Conservation

Mary Bruce Glaize, of the Little Garden Club 
of Winchester, received the 2018 de Lacy 
Gray Memorial Medal for Conservation. 
Twenty-five years ago, Mary Bruce co-found-
ed the Little Nature Camp sponsored by her 
club and has been a leader or co-leader ever 

since. Mary Bruce is co-founder and trustee emerita of the Shenan-
doah Valley Discovery Museum. At the GCV, Mary Bruce chaired 
the Conservation Committee, the Nominating Committee, headed 
the Parks Engagement Committee and promoted state parks to GCV 
clubs. Mary Bruce is an amazing conservation steward for Virginia.

Elizabeth Cabell Dugdale Award 

The Blue Ridge Partnership in Regional 
Invasive Species Management was 
awarded the 2017 Dugdale Award. 
PRISM works to confront problems 
in controlling alien, invasive plants, to  
encourage neighborhood cooperation and 
to encourage landowners, governmental 
agencies and non-profit organizations to 
work together to control the most prob-
lematic species. 

Bessie Bocock Carter Award

The Martinsville Garden Club and the Garden Study Club’s 
Smith River Paw Path Pollinator Garden has attracted community 
involvement. Magna Vista High School students created insect 

“hotels” to welcome pollinators. The hotels have been placed along 
the Paw Path, with signage explaining their role in the path’s rich 
ecosystem. Working in groups, Magna Vista students created 
webpages with podcasts about native plants planted along the trail. 
The clubs chose one of the student formats as the standard to be 
used on its website to bring awareness to the pollinator garden and 
trail. The clubs purchased the domain name “PawPath.org.” Stu-
dents also created QR codes for each plant sign so visitors, using 
smart phones and devices, can access additional information about 
plants. The next phase entails creation of elementary-level educa-
tional materials based on science SOLs for local school systems. 
The garden and trail offer visitors an opportunity to learn about 
pollinators and the plants they need to survive and thrive.

     Garden Club of Virginia Awards

Rod and Maggie Walker 
accept the Elizabeth Cabell 
Dugdale Award presented 
to Blue Ridge PRISM at the 
Conservation Forum.

Common Wealth Award Committee Chairman Candy Carden (Northern Neck), 
Fauquier and Loudoun President Aline Day, Petersburg Garden Club President 
Mary Nelson Thompson, GCV Historian Bettie Guthrie (Petersburg)

Garden Study Club’s Donna Lawhon, First Vice-President Nancy Baker,  
President Judy Epperly; Martinsville Garden Club President Helen Carter; 
Debbie Lewis, (Garden Study); Sue Rosser (Martinsville); GCV President Nina 
Mustard and GCV Conservation Awards Chairman Leesie Leake (Three Chopt)
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Conservation Forum

The 59th Annual Conservation Forum explored hydraulic fracturing 
(fracking) in Virginia. Experts from both side of the issue spoke about 
the status of fracking in our state and provide a balanced discussion 
on impacts to our economy, our water and our health. The Forum 
was held at the Paramount Theater in Charlottesville on Oct. 27. 

Legislative Day

Held in partnership with the Virginia Conservation Network, Legis-
lative Day helps ensure that a strong conservation voice is heard early 
in the Virginia legislative session. Volunteer advocates join a profes-
sional staff of network partners in meeting with state legislators to 
encourage them to support environmental policy advancements. The 
2018 Legislative Issues confi rm our commitment to the ban on urani-
um mining, advocating for state park funding, supporting a plan for 
recurrent fl ooding adaption, support for environmental education, 
opposition to seismic airgun testing off the Virginia coast and preser-
vation of the Lower James River viewshed. 

   

From its beginning in 1920, the Garden 

Club of Virginia has pledged to conserve 

natural resources. Today, the GCV still 

leads the way by focusing attention on 

important conservation issues through 

educational leadership initiatives and 

legislative involvement.

Conservation 59Annual
Fracking

in Virginia:

Friday, Oct. 27, 2017  •  The Paramount Theater  •  Charlottesville, VA

From All 
Perspectives

Virginia fi rst lady Pam Northam (fi fth from left) with Albemarle Garden 
Club members Chrissy McNeely, Carol Hunter, Kim Cory, Alexandra 
Shirley, Carol Carter, Nanette Alcaro and Gardy Bloemers.
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New GCV Honorary Member

Molly Joseph Ward served as secretary of Natural 
Resources under Gov. Terry McAuliffe, and as special 
assistant to former President Obama and as his  
Deputy Director of Intergovernmental Affairs at the 
White House. When in the governor’s cabinet, she 

visited all 37 Virginia State Parks. She is a graduate of the University 
of Virginia and William & Mary Law School. In her legal practice,  
Molly managed many land-use and environmental issues and has 
written persuasively about the environmental threats from sea level 
rise. Her public career includes serving as Hampton’s mayor and trea-
surer. She spearheaded the successful effort to have Fort Monroe list-
ed as a national monument.

Conservation and Environmental Studies Fellowship

Now in its fourth year, the Conservation and Environmental Studies 
Fellowship provides financial support for research in areas relating to 
the conservation of natural resources and/or environmental studies 
concerning flora, fauna or cultural practices that directly impact the 
Commonwealth of Virginia.

At the GCV Annual Meeting in Martinsville, 
Kathryn LeCroy, a graduate student at the 
University of Virginia presented “Evaluation 
of Bee Hotels as an Effective Conservation 
Tool for Spring-Emerging Mason Bees in the 
Commonwealth of Virginia.”

Brynn Cook, also a graduate student at 
the University of Virginia, will be the 2018 
Conservation and Environmental Studies 

Fellow. Her project is “Does the Air Pollutant Ozone Interfere with 
Squash Pollination?”

Conservation Educator Award

Jody Ullmann, director of Lynnhaven 
River Now (LRNow) Pearl School 
Program, received the 2017 Garden 
Club of Virginia Conservation Educa-
tor Award. Nominated by the Princess 
Anne Garden Club, the award was 
presented at the 59th Annual GCV 
Conservation Forum.

Jody has been a passionate environ-
mental educator since the late 1970s. 
Throughout her career as science 
teacher, storyteller, garden teacher, 
education consultant, museum con-
sultant and grant writer, her passion 
for science, the environment and for 
working with children has been evident.

Conservation Awards Chairman  
Leesie Leake (Three Chopt) and  
Jody Ullmann 2017 Conservation 
Educator Award recipient.

Above Left: Former GCV President Helen Murphy (Northern Neck), who took a 
spin around the Martinsville Motor Speedway in a pace car, and Donna Lawhon 
(Garden Study). Right: Riding demonstrations entertained meeting goers.

Board of Governors 
The 2017 Board of Governors was hosted by Blue Ridge Garden
Club at Washington and Lee University in beautiful, historic
Lexington. Member club presidents, delegates and GCV state 
leadership visited Natural Bridge State Park, explored downtown 
and Virginia Military Institute. Eric Wilson, executive director of the 
Rockbridge Historical Society, spoke on “Main Street Lexington: 
A Trail Through History, and Beyond.”

 
 

Annual Meeting 2018
The Garden Study Club hosted the 2018 Annual Meeting “Women 
on Track” in Martinsville. The meeting took place at the New College
Institute. Special events included a trip to Martinsville Motor 
Speedway, Hamlet Vineyards and a riding demonstration at Sandy 
River Equestrian.

Above: Board of Governors attendees 
at Natural Bridge

Left: Ben and Carole Grigsby opened  
their home, The Pines, for cocktails.
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Private  
Member  

Events

GCV Member  
Club Events

GCV  
Events

Total KVH
Visitors

Private  
nonmember  

Events

KVH Usage 
Number of Persons Attending:

2833

       �e  Kent- ValentineHouse  

Built in 1845, the Kent-Valentine House is an example of both Greek 
and Colonial Revival architecture. It is the only remaining residential 
structure known to be designed by Isaiah Rogers, of Boston. The GCV 
acquired the historic property in 1971 and transformed the residence 
into a functional office space without compromising its architectural 
integrity. The Kent-Valentine House serves as a busy gathering place 
for GCV member clubs, a host to local community events and a hub 
for Historic Garden Week. 

GCV’s Grande Dame

As we near our centennial in 2020, we reflect on the impact our or-
ganization has made across the commonwealth. An important part 
of the history of the GCV includes saving the Kent-Valentine House 
from demolition and making it the headquarters of the organization. 
The adaptive reuse of Richmond’s Kent-Valentine House perfectly il-
lustrates how the work of the GCV can be a catalyst for change. The 
Kent-Valentine House restoration helped to spark the revitalization 
of the historic Monroe Ward neighborhood in downtown Richmond. 

Significant work has begun at the Kent-Valentine House. Since March, 
the exterior has been repainted, the roof replaced and lighting on the 
3rd floor updated. Work continues including renovations to the 3rd 
floor meeting space, interior painting, wood floor repairs, repairing 
and reupholstering the furniture, and the conservation of the seven 
gold-gilded mirrors on the first floor. 

The Garden Club of Virginia is honored to be stewards of this historic 
property. We look forward to seeing her preserved in all her splendor 
and invite you to come visit your house this year.

190

127

460

2056

Above Left: In early spring scaffolding 
encased KVH as exterior repairs and 
painting took place. 

Above Right:  Members of the GCV  
Development Committee visit the  
dining room overmantle mirror – the 
first of seven to be conserved – at the 
studio of Rusty Bernabo. The three pier 
mirrors and four over-mantel mirrors 
on the first floor of Kent-Valentine 
House were gifts to the Garden Club 
of Virginia from the Valentine Family in 
1971. Gilded in 23.75 karat gold, these 
mirrors were made in America in the 
late 19th century and are being restored 
to their original glory.

Right: GCV President Nina Mustard  
(Williamsburg) and First Vice President 
Jean Gilpin (Winchester-Clarke) with the 
dining room overmantle mirror frame as 
it leaves KVH for conservation.



Stratford Hall

Drone photography (right)
shows the cleared area with 
the new paths realigned to the 
locations identifi ed through 
archaeological evidence at 
Stratford Hall.

A computer-enhanced graphic of Stratford Hall’s East Garden with the new 
garden in place. 
Continuing an 88-year relationship with Stratford Hall, our current 
garden restoration project at the site includes the installation of a 
historically appropriate 18th-century garden in one of the terraces of the
existing East Garden. This rare 18th-century style garden is adjacent to an 
existing colonial revival garden, allowing visitors to see changes in garden 
design throughout Stratford Hall’s history.

Old boxwood and tree stumps have been removed, drainage issues 
addressed, and handicapped access added. Brickwork and paths are 
complete, and the garden is ready for planting in Fall of 2018.

College of William & Mary 

15

14

The GCV roots of restoration run deep. This is

no more evident than at Stratford Hall, the site 

of our second restoration in 1930, where the 

East Garden is undergoing a transformation. 

The upper terrace will take on a look that is 

more consistent with an 18th-century design. 

The garden plan, designed by GCV Landscape 

Architect William D. Rieley,  is based on a plan 

found in Thomas Jefferson’s papers.

A new College of William & Mary project 

represents a unique approach for the Garden 

Club of Virginia. We are partnering with the 

college to create a garden based upon early

Charles Gillette designs. The partnership 

extends the limits of landscape possibilities in 

honoring past president Taylor Reveley and his 

wife, GCV member Helen Reveley.

Restoration

Groundbreaking at the Reveley Garden. GCV Restoration Committee Chairman 
Anne Baldwin (Alexandria), GCV President Jean Gilpin (Winchester-Clarke), Former 
GCV Restoration Committee Chairman Dianne Spence (Williamsburg and Gloucester), 
Helen Reveley (James River), William & Mary President Emeritus W. Taylor Reveley III, 
William & Mary Chancellor and Former Secretary of Defense Robert Gates, Past GCV 
President Nina Mustard (Williamsburg), William & Mary “For the Bold” Campaign 
Chairman Sue Gerdelman ’76, John Gerdelman ’75, and Williamsburg Mayor Paul 
Freiling. Photo by Skip Rowland.
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The Rudy J. Favretti Fellowship 
at Sherwood Forest Plantation 
was awarded to Mary Fesak. 
Mary received a Master’s degree 
in Historic Preservation from 
Clemson University at the College 
of Charleston. Her Bachelor’s  
degree was also in the field of  
historic preservation and history. 

The William D. Rieley Fellow at 
Shirley Plantation was awarded 
to Penelope Cottrell-Crawford.  
Penelope is a Master’s candidate 
in Landscape Architecture at the 
University of Arizona, and has 
earned a Bachelor’s degree in Art 
History, Environmental Art and 
French Language from Lewis & 
Clark College.

Adam Thoroughgood 
House,  
Virginia Beach*

Bacon’s Castle, Surry
Belle Grove, Middletown
Belmont, Fredericksburg
Bruton Parish Church,  
Williamsburg
Burwell-Morgan Mill, 
Millwood 
Centre Hill Mansion,  
Petersburg
Christ Church–Lancaster, 
Irvington
Danville Museum of  
Fine Arts and History, 
Danville
Executive Mansion  
Capitol Square, Richmond
Fincastle Presbyterian 
Church, Fincastle 
Grace Arents Garden,  
Richmond
Green Spring Gardens,  
Alexandria
Gunston Hall, Mason Neck*

Historic Henry County  
Courthouse, Martinsville
Portsmouth Arts &  
Cultural Centre, Ports-
mouth
Historic Smithfield,  
Blacksburg *

Historic St. Luke’s Church, 
Smithfield *

Hollins University, Roanoke
John Handley  
High School, Winchester
Kenmore, Fredericksburg
Kent-Valentine House,  
Richmond
Ker Place, Onancock
Lee Hall, Newport News
Mary Washington House,  
Fredericksburg
Mary Washington  
Monument,  
Fredericksburg
Maymont, Richmond
Monticello, Charlottesville
Montpelier,  
Montpelier Station 
Moses Myers House, 
Norfolk
Mount Vernon,  
Mount Vernon
Oatlands, Leesburg
Poe Museum, Richmond
Point of Honor, Lynchburg
Poplar Forest, Lynchburg
Prestwould Plantation,  
Clarksville*
Scotchtown, Beaverdam*

Smith’s Fort Plantation, 
Surry
St. John’s Mews, Richmond

State Arboretum of  
Virginia, Blandy  
Experimental Farm, Boyce
Stratford Hall, Stratford
Sweet Briar College, 
Amherst
University of Virginia,  
Charlottesville
Washington and Lee  
University, Lexington
Wilton, Richmond
Woodlawn, Alexandria*

Woodrow Wilson  
Presidential Library, 
Staunton
Yeardley House,  
Jamestown*

* No Longer Under Contract

GCV 2020 Centennial   
Project: State Parks

Belle Isle, Lancaster
Caledon, King George
Fairy Stone, Stuart
Holliday Lake,  
Appomattox
Hungry Mother, Marion
James River, Gladstone
Lake Anna, Spotsylvania
Leesylvania, Woodridge
Mason Neck, Lorton
Middle Peninsula, 
Gloucester
Natural Bridge,  
Natural Bridge
Pocahontas, Chesterfield
Shenandoah River,  
Bentonville
Sky Meadows, Delaplane
Smith Mountain Lake, 
Huddleston
Staunton River,  
Scottsburg
Westmoreland,  
Montross
York River, Williamsburg 
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Staunton

Lynchburg

Charlottesville

Fredericksburg

Leesburg

Millwood

Richmond

Petersburg

Stratford Hall

Surry

Roanoke

Martinsville

Alexandria

GCV 
Restoration Projects

Winchester

Danville

Williamsburg

Norfolk

Lexington

GCV 
Research Fellowships 

GCV 2020 
Centennial Project: 
State Parks

Poplar
Forest

Monticello

The GCV Research Fellows’ reports and site plans can be found online 

at gcvfellowships.org.

Changing 
the Landscape 
of Virginia
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The 85th anniversary of Historic Garden
Week marked a milestone. At almost 
$636,000 net, club members were part 
of our signature event’s most fi nancially 
successful year to date. This is a signifi -
cant accomplishment. 

This unique and unprecedented fund-
raiser underwrites important restoration 
projects that beautify our landscape and 
supports our centennial project with 
Virginia state parks. With 40 active 
restoration projects and 24 grants to 
Virginia’s parks so far, the work of the 
Garden Club of Virginia has broad and 
signifi cant impact. Additionally, this 
annual event funds a historic landscape research fellowship program 
that is building a comprehensive library of Virginia’s important gardens 
and landscapes. Since its inception in 1996, it has documented 25 sites.

Much more than a benefi t, Historic Garden Week
 is a beloved springtime tradition – 

for both our members and for 
the nearly 24,000 people who 

attend. The only statewide 
house and garden tour in 

the nation, it promotes tourism
 while showcasing communities both

 large and small across the commonwealth. 
Perhaps most importantly, this enduring 

legacy brings our membership together 
towards a common goal for eight days 

each spring. By all measures, this was 
a banner year.

32

4

5

1

The 85th anniversary of Historic Garden
Week marked a milestone. At almost 
$636,000 net, club members were part 
of our signature event’s most fi nancially 

1. This parterre garden, featured on the Westmoreland Place tour in Richmond,
is reminiscent of an English manor and features terraced gardens where 
ornamental hawthorn trees and sweet bay magnolia are among the focal 
points. The four Richmond member clubs co-host three unique tours in support
of Historic Garden Week.   2. Marianne Little and Carrie Goodman (Princess
Anne) admire a creative pool arrangement on their 2018 tour showcasing
Great Neck Point.  3. Historic Garden Week Chairman 2019-2021 Tricia 
Garner (Rappahannock Valley)  4. Historic Garden Week Administrative
Coordinator Terri Lowman and Historic Garden Week Chairman 2017-2019 
Stephie Broadwater (Nansemond River)  5. HGW visitors enjoy more than 
2,200 arrangements created by talented GCV members.
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Horticulture 

Annual Horticulture Exhibits

The Board of Governors horticulture 
exhibits “Transforming Town & Trails” 
created “The Evans Hall Trail.” Hiking
and walking trails have become very 
important to residents
of Lexington and the
commonwealth. 

Trails provide access to natural beauty, encourage 
interest in the environment and stimulate tourism.

GCV members started their gardening engines and fol-
lowed the Annual Meeting’s racing theme, “Women
on Track.” The exhibits featured a climbing plant 
growing up a pole-like structure, a play on race lingo 
for the fastest qualifier earning the “pole” position.

The focus on horticultural education 

continues to grow and evolve. 

The line between horticulture and 

conservation has become blurred, 

resulting in stronger interaction 

between the two disciplines. GCV 

members are showing increasing 

interest in gardening responsibly, and 

in redefi ning beauty in the landscape. 

When members expressed interest in 

adding variety to horticulture exhibits, 

an expanded Horticulture Show in the 

fall brought in 500 annuals, perennials 

and herbs for judging. 

Pollinators topped the list of favorites 

for horticulturists and conservationists.

Above: The delightful Madden garden     
Below Top: Old City Cemetery   Below Bottom: The Summer House at Foxhill Estate

Above: HFD Co-chairmen Elizabeth 
Hutter and Catherine Madden (Lynch-
burg) consult with Old City Cemetery 
Executive Director Denise McDonald.

Horticulture Awards of Merit

Established in 1960 for individual 
members of the Garden Club of 
Virginia who have achieved signifi cant 
accomplishments in horticulture, both 
personally and in the greater community.

Karen A. Jamison,
The Williamsburg Garden Club

Cathy Leitch,
Roanoke Valley Garden Club

Meredith Mercer, 
The Charlottesville Garden Club

Marilyn P. Millard, 
Rivanna Garden Club

Kaye Moomaw, 
Hillside Garden Club

Horticulture Field Day
Gardening in the City of Seven Hills

GCV members gathered in Lynchburg for Horticulture Field Day 
2018. The historic Old City Cemetery served as HFD headquarters, 
where participants enjoyed lunch, shopping and tours. Five unique 
and diverse private gardens showcased the creativity and horticultur-
al talents of Kay and Kent Van Allen, Melanie and Lynch Christian, 
Jill and John Fees, Catherine and Mike Madden, and Lou and Ivor 
Thomas. An optional tour of Poplar Forest, a GCV restoration site, 
was offered on Tuesday. 
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Flower Arranging  
Workshops
In preparation for Daffodil Day, 
some of GCV’s top arrangers and 
judges held three days of hands-on 
flower arranging workshops for 
the beginner, the advanced  
and botanical arts. 

RICHMOND 2017
Garden Club of Virginia members and friends found 

autumn inspiration at the Fall Symposium in down-

town Richmond. Three historic properties served  

as venues for workshops, Flower Arranging School, 

horticulture, photography and artistic exhibits.

1: Friendly helpers at the  
John Marshall Ballrooms. 

2: Former GCV President Mary Hart 
Darden (Nansemond River) and  
her daughter Fran Carden (Albemarle). 

3: Flower Arranging Workshop  
creation. 

4: Harborfront’s Blue Ribbon-winning  
Traditional Mass.

Meredith Lauter (Tuckahoe), Tory Willis (Rappahannock Valley), Laura Francis 
(Hunting Creek), Annie Vanderwarker (Dolley Madison), Nancy Baillio (Princess 
Anne), Shannah Cooper (Gloucester), Peyton Wells (Tuckahoe) 

A botanical arts ID card

1.

2.

3. 4.

5.

6.

5: Catherine Leitch (Roanoke Valley) won the Green Award for the best  
horticulture entry grown without pesticides and the best herb collection.

6: Flower Arranging School featured renowned Atlanta party planners and 
floral designers Kathy Rainer and Tricky Wolfes, owners of Parties to Die For.
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One of the nation’s largest collections of daffodil specimens was  
displayed in an elegant setting at the historic John Marshall Ballrooms. 
The comprehensive schedule of 245 classes includes GCV Collections, 
American Daffodil Society sanctioned classes and a youth division. 
Judged daffodil photography was also on display with classes includ-
ing portraiture, abstract design, landscape, Old Dutch Masters floral 
design and mobile device photography of daffodils in a marketplace. 
Spectacular floral arrangements interpreting Richmond landmarks filled 
the Kent-Valentine House.

Daffodil Day included two presentations by rare plant expert and world 
traveler Tony Avent: “Cocktails and Travels with Tony” and “Surround 
Yourself with Shady Characters – Creating and Maintaining a Shade 
Garden.”

The event also featured Part Three of Daffodil School with guest  
instructors from the American Daffodil Society.

1: Blue Ribbon Pave Dinner Plate: Alison Conte and Missy Rakes  
(Roanoke Valley) 

2: Marion Zimmerman’s (Rappahannock Valley) Blue Ribbon-winning  
Botanical Art creation. 

3: The Decca Gilmer Frackelton Award Blue Ribbon and Most  
Exceptional Arrangement Alison Conte and Missy Rakes (Roanoke Valley)

4: Daffodil Day Chairman Jennifer Kelley  
(Alexandria and Norfolk) 

5: Ceci Brown (Gloucester) won the Anne Duvall Miller 
Massie Perpetual Trophy, the ADS Purple Ribbon,  
Best Collection of Five in the Show.

6: Photography Blue Ribbon Old Dutch Masters  
Re-created by Diane Ginsburg (Eastern Shore)

2.

1.

4.

5. 6.

3.

2.

3.

Garden Club of Virginia members and fellow daffodil 
enthusiasts gathered in downtown Richmond for Daffodil 
Day, a new GCV event designed to celebrate this beloved 
harbinger of spring. 
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The fun of growing and showing lilies was evident in  
June at St. Mary’s Episcopal Church in Goochland  
County. Participants included 114 exhibits; 176 stems;  
30 individual exhibitors and four Interclub Collections.    

Honor Roll of Donors
July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018
The Garden Club of Virginia is honored to acknowledge 
the generosity of our members and friends. 
* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving

Regency Terrace  $10,000 and above 

 Bartlett Tree Experts

 Estate of Wirt A. Christian, Jr.

 Hilldrup Companies, Inc.

 The Mary Morton Parsons Foundation

 The Overton and Katharine Dennis Fund

 The Robert & Bessie Carter Foundation 

 William H., John G., Emma Scott Foundation

 Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. McDaniel*

Lilies in Bloom

1: Lilies in Bloom Chairman  
Nina Mustard (Williamsburg) and  
GCV Lily Committee Chairman  
Carrie Darracott (Augusta)

2: Karla MacKimmie (Warrenton)  
whose club won the Helen Turner  
Murphy Award for the Interclub  
Collection of eight stems from the 
2007-2016 collections.

3: Polly Rowley (Fauquier and  
Loudoun) and GCV President  
Jean Gilpin (Winchester-Clarke)

4: Best stem grown by a novice,  
Rose Marie Bundy (Tuckahoe)

Alpine Garden $5,000-9,999

Bank of the James
Bay Creek
Fraiche
Howard Hanna Real Estate Services
Mitford Foundation
Oakwood Foundation*
Steele Group
Virginia National Bank
Mrs. William G. Pannill*

1.

2.

3. 4.
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Boxwood Maze $500-999  

Access Eye
Acclaimed Appearance
American National Bank
Boxley Materials
Captrust
Commonwealth Health Care
Davis Storage & Warehouse
Dixon, Hubard,  
Feinour and Brown
Ellie Proctor Antiques and  
Fine Things
Farmers Bank
Hubbard Peanut Company
J. Brian’s Tap Room
The Lester Group
Lewis Insurance
Lynchburg Ready Mix
Mary Jane O’Neill, Cullen Inc.
Member One
The Optimal Service Group
Pettyjohn, Wood and White
Quarles Petroleum
The Rennie and Richmond  
McDaniel Fund of The  
Community Foundation of  
the Rappahannock River Region*
Roanoke Valley Orthodontics
Salon 730
Sasser Construction
Stephanie’s Skin Solutions
Stewart Langley Properties
Stuart Fisher
The Valentine Family Fund*
Witherspoon Rose Culture
Younger Construction
The Boxwood Garden Club
The Garden Club of Fairfax
The James River Garden Club
The Spotswood Garden Club
Robert W. Baird
Charlotte S. Benjamin*

Elizabeth Boetsch*
Sally Guy Brown*
Jeanette Cadwallender*
Paula R. Cameron*
Kris and Joe Carbone*
Carrie Darracott
Clarkie Eppes*
Ashley Farley*
Susie and Ted Feinour*
Page Fitchett*
The Family of  
Harry Frazier III
Jean Gilpin*
Dottie Hendricksen*
Mrs. Elizabeth T. Herbert*
Lucy Huff*
Tata Kellam*
Lois M. Keller*
Jennifer Kelley*
Meg Laughon*
Mimi Mackall*
Karla S. MacKimmie*
Catherine P. Madden*
Alice Martin*
Nina Mustard*
Kimbrough K. Nash*
Mary Bryan Perkins*
Helen Raney Pinckney*
DeLane Porter*
Janet and Derrick Rosser*
Sue W. Rosser*
Dianne Nea Spence*
Jefferson S. Strider
Lawrence Tarazlano
Sue Thompson*
Kay Van Allen*
Mark Wenger
Carolyn and  
Howard Wilkinson
A. Thomas Young

President’s Parterre $1,000-4,999  

Alice Reed and Hunter McGuire 
Fund of The Community  
Foundation Serving Richmond  
and Central Virginia*
Aqua Virginia
Aqua Investment Association
Bank of Clarke County
The Canada Company
Chancellor’s Village
Colonial Williamsburg
The Community Foundation  
Serving Richmond and  
Central Virginia
Dominion Energy
Ellwood Thompson’s
Estes Express Lines
Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.
Florence Bryan Fowlkes Fund  
of The Community Foundation 
Serving Richmond and Central 
Virginia*
Grelen Nursery, Inc.
Holiday Inn Virginia Beach
Hometown Bank
International Paper
Investment Management  
of Virginia, LLC
J. W. Townsend
Kitchen Designworks
Lake Prince Woods
Lemon Cabana
Mary Washington Healthcare
McEnearney Associates: Mason 
Bavin, Vici Boguess &  
Mary Ellen Rotondo
Med Spa of Virginia  
Total Wellness
Palladium
Parker Oil
Parks Orthodontics
Peason Financial Group
Piedmont Community Health Plan
PNC Bank,  
Eastern Shore of Virginia
Sigmon-Taylor
S.L. Williamson Co., Inc.
Southern Landscape Group, Inc.
Spotsylvania Department of  
Economic Development and  
Tourism

Sue W. Massie Charitable Trust
Tidewater Fleet Supply
Towne Bank, Peninsula
Towne Bank, Portsmouth
Towne Bank, Richmond
Towne Bank, Virginia Beach
Towne Bank, Williamsburg
Union Bank and Trust
Van Yahres
VB Construction
Veterans Enterprise  
Technology Solutions
Virginia Beach Convention Center
Virginia Gazette
Virginia Health Services
Virginia Land & Homes
Wack General Contractor
The Ashland Garden Club
Gardy Bloemers
Nancy F. Bowles*
Deedy Bumgardner*
Virginia Cherry*
Ann Gordon Evans*
Mr. and Mrs.  
G. Slaughter Fitz-Hugh III*
Merritt W. Foster III
Florence Bryan Fowlkes*
Margaret M. Gardner*
Mr. and Mrs.  
William H. Goodwin, Jr.
Bob Henkel
Debbie Lewis*
Ingrid Hinckley Lindsay*
Marcia Long
Dr. and Mrs.  
Hunter H. McGuire, Jr.*
Katherine T. Mears*
Josephine J. Miller*
Dr. and Mrs. Lloyd F. Moss Jr.
Helen and Tayloe Murphy*
Patricia Prentiss*
Mr. and Mrs. W. Taylor Reveley III*
Susan F. Robertson*
Mary Lou Seilheimer*
Sherilyn Irving Titus*
Cabell West*
Tuckie Westfall*
Ashley R. Wilson
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Ashland Main Street  
Association
BCreative
Basket & Bike
Bud’s/Ace Hardware
Buttons ‘n Bows
The Caboose
Coldwell Banker
Colesville Nursery
Durrette Crump, PLC
Edward Jones
Elmore, Hupp  
& Company, PLC 
Evans Group, Inc. 
Four Brothers Tree & 
Landscaping
Flippo Lumber
Gaillard Owen,  
Davenport & Co. 
Hanover Tavern
Hanover County  
Historical Society
Homemades by Suzanne
Jake’s Place
Jezebel’s
Lane & Hamner
Lively Oak Garden Club
Luck Chevrolet
Mojack Bay Marina
Nuttall Store
Olivia’s and Scoots
Re-Funk-It
Richmond Waldorf School
Rick’s Upholstery and 
Market Place Antiques
Sea Oats Garden Club
Stewart Gallery
The Silver Box
The Woodrow Wilson 
Presidential Library  
Foundation
Albemarle Garden Club
The Garden Club  
of Alexandria
The Charlottesville  
Garden Club
The Garden Club  
of Danville
The Garden Club  
of the Eastern Shore
Fauquier and Loudoun 
Garden Club
The Franklin Garden Club
The Garden Study Club*
The Hampton Roads  
Garden Club
The Hunting Creek  
Garden Club
The Huntington  
Garden Club
The Lynchburg  
Garden Club
Rivanna Garden Club

The Tuckahoe Garden 
Club of Westhampton
The Williamsburg  
Garden Club
Winchester-Clarke  
Garden Club
Dana H. Adams*
Jackie K. Anderson*
Anna and  
Charles Aquino
Cary Baber*
Mary A. Bacon*
Susan Bailey*
Erma Baker*
Rebecca R. Balzer*
Beverly E. Bates*
Sugie Battin*
Grace L. Battle*
Anne Beals*
Mrs. Ronald W. Bevans*
Bette Bibee
Vickie Blanchard*
Carolyn Bottger*
Jane Frost Bowden*
Hylah Boyd*
Pam Bracey
Betsy Bradford*
Matilda Bradshaw*
Deneen Brannock
Gail Braxton*
Lynda H. Briggs*
Stephie G. Broadwater
Betsy Brogan*
Cecilia Brown*
Judy Brown*
Jody Walton Bundy*
Archer C. Burke*
Betty Jo Butler*
G.G. Buxton*
Ann Bynum*
Sharon Byrd*
Gigi Birdsong Calvert*
Janet E. Campbell
Katherine Campbell*
Candy Carden*
Sandra Carrington*
Elizabeth Carter*
Janice Carter*
Lauren M. Carter
Meredith Caskie*
Betsy Casteen*
Joanna D. Catron*
Ruth Chaney
Sherrie and  
Gordon Chappell 
Joyce C. Childress*
Catherine Claiborne*
Kitty Claiborne
Gail Clark*

Kay Clary*
Allison Clock*
Kathleen Coalter*
Pamela Combs*
Di Cook*
Mary Louise R. Coolidge
Jane Cowles*
Frederic H. Cox, Jr.
Martha P. Craddock*
Berenice D. Craigie*
Martha Boxley Creasy*
Ann K. Crenshaw*
Anne Geddy Cross*
Mrs. C. A. Cutchins IV
Nancy Daniel*
Laura Dansby
Mary Hart Darden*
Penny Dart*
Sara Ewing Davis
Anne Marie De Arment
Beth Robbins DeBergh*
Pamela DeBergh*
Eeda Dennis*
Claiborne Dickinson*
Marge Dillard*
Lis S. Doley*
Suzanne Duffey*
Jane Edwards*
Moonie Etherington*
Susan H. Farmar*
Jan Fine
Sarah Finney*
Mrs. Lou Flowers*
Mrs. Paul Franklin
Kay C. Freeman*
Melinda Byrd Frierson*
Pam Gale*
Elizabeth C. Galloway*
Barbara E. Garner
Patricia H. Garner*
Roberta Garnett*
Lynn Gas*
Mary Ann Gibbons*
Mary Bruce H. Glaize*
Ellen Godwin*
Amanda Graham
Adelaide Grattan*
Glenna Graves*
Miriam Green*
Betsy Butzner Greene*
Margaret Grove
Julie Grover*
Bradley Gunter
Margaret C. Hager
Claudia Hamblin
Susan Foster Hamill*
Elizabeth Hamilton*
Karen S. Hamrick

Annual Border $100-249

Averett University

Awards & Trophy Shop

Bassett Furniture  
Industries

BB&T

Bennett’s Creek Farm 
Market

Betsy Thomas,  
State Farm Insurance

Campbell Insurance

The Candy Store

CAPS - Liz Russell

C&F Bank

Divin’ Off the Dock

Firefiles on  
Bennett’s Creek

First Citizens Bank

Foxglove

Gingerbread House

Gumenick Fund of The 
Community Foundation 
Serving Richmond and 
Central Virginia

Halifax Fine Furnishings

Harris, Harvey,  
Neal & Co.

Jamerson Lewis  
Construction

Jones & DeShon  
Orthodontics

KFC- Bacon Enterprise

Linda Dickens,  
Berkshire Hathaway

Linden Rose Boutique

McCray Electric  
Company

Mitchell, Wiggins  
& Company

Moore and Giles

Nansemond River  
Preservation Alliance

Phil’s Home Improvement

Plum Crazy Art

Ramsey, Yeatts & Assoc.

Riverside Roof Truss, LLC

Robin and Tom Roberts 
with MKB Realtors

Scott Insurance

Snyder Orthodontics

Suffolk River Heritage

Walnut Hill Pharmacy

West Rock

Wilkins & Co. Realtors

The Blue Ridge  
Garden Club

The Brunswick  
Garden Club

The Elizabeth River  
Garden Club

Leesburg Garden Club

The Princess Anne  
Garden Club

The Warrenton  
Garden Club

Betsy Rawls Agelasto*

Victoria Alexander*

Anne Baldwin*

Jill Beach*

Ilona Benham

Betty Boxley

Lissy Bryan*

Missy Buckingham*

Barbara Catlett

Michael Chudina

Linda Consolvo*

Kim Cory*

Lilliboo Cronly*

Candace Carter Crosby*

Betty Darden*

Mary Byrd Denham

Pam Edmonds*

Lucy Russell Ellett*

Donna Sims Ernest*

Rossie Fisher*

Anne and Joe Foster*

Mary Claiborne Frediani*

Nan C. Freed*

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey H. 
Gumenick

Greta I. Gustavson

Celie Harris

Janet G. Hickman*

Lynn Hooff*

Paula Z. Irons*

Linda W. Isley*

Robyn Fox Johnsen*

Cece Johnson*

Brenda Jones

Leila Jones*

Mrs. Philip H. King*

H. Gordon Leggett

Kay C. LePeter*

Katie Mann

Tricia McDaniel*

Mary Jac Meadows

Rexanne D. Metzger

Michael D. Minter

Margaret C. Moring*

Susan Mullin*

Audrey Darden Parrott*

Ann and Charles Reed*

Gale Abbott Roberts*

Joanie Robins*

Mr. Josiah P. Rowe III*

Tricia Russell*

Patricia T. Sauer*

Eleanor R. Savage*

Gay Savage*

Inge B. Sen*

Mary G. Shockey*

Sally Simmons*

Nancy Smith

Julee Spitzer

Joyce Stevens

Anne Stuart*

Mr. and Mrs.  
William St. Clair Talley

Sherry Twining*

Betty Hurt  
Wetherington

Catherine Whitham*

Susan Wight*

Lisa Wintrode

Healing Garden $250-499
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Knot Garden $1-99

Angelwing Stationers
Barnett Services
Gloucester Arts on Main
Goodman’s Interiors
Kelsick Specialty Market
Peter & Pam Crews
Smith’s Florist
Up South
The Augusta Garden Club
Chatham Garden Club
Gabriella Garden Club
Harborfront Garden Club
The Garden Club of the 
Middle Peninsula
The Mill Mountain  
Garden Club
The Petersburg  
Garden Club
Roanoke Valley  
Garden Club
The Virginia Beach  
Garden Club*
The Garden Club  
of Warren County
Carolyn Abbitt*
Katherine Adamson
Pearl R. Adamson*
Suzanne Aiello*
Kathryn S. Allen*
Ginny Anderson*
Kathryn Angus*
Susan Armfield*
Rebecca Atkinson*
Nancy S. Austin
Margaret Ann Ayers*
Cindy Bagley
Nancy Baillio*
Mary Catherine Baldridge
Dale Banning*
Angela W. Barksdale*
Leigh Barth*
Mrs. John E. Bassett III*
Mary Stuart Battle
Barbara Best*
Durfee Betts
Wanda Blalock
Anne T. Bland*
Vici Boguess*
Kae Nelson Bolling*
Catherine Parrott Bolton*
Frances Boninti*
Merriel Bowditch
Val H. Bowen 
Judith H. Boyd*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Robert G. Boyle
Tricia Branch*
Kit Bredrup
Suzanne W. Bresee*
Mary Dame Broad*

Catherine Brooks*
Cindy H. Browder*
Laura Y. Brown*
Suzie Burton*
Kimbal Campbell
Lisa Caperton*
Cathy Capps*
Gwen Carter*
Helen Carter*
Kathleen M. Carter*
Stuart S. Carter
Susan P. Cash
Claire Frances Cassada*
Diane S. Chapin*
Jane Cheadle*
Daphne W. Cheatham*
Michaux Tayloe Chopski*
Coates Clark*
Toni Clark*
Meg Clement*
Nancy Collins*
Betty S. Compton
Kimberly F. Condyles
Barbara Cox*
Cecile A. Cox*
Kara Cox*
Polly Crawford
Cathy Creekmore*
Bonnie W. Cricchi
Linda N. Crocker*
Kim Cross*
Ginna Cutchin*
Virginia P. Dabney*
Jackie H. D’Alton*
Teresa W. Darden
Tessa E. Davis*
Elizabeth A. Dawson
Aline Day
Nancy Dempsey*
Eileen Dickey*
Lit Willlis Dodd*
Joe Drumheller
Marty Easton*
Judy M. Epperly*
Petie Ern
Elizabeth G. Evans*
Rudy Favretti
Whitney Hanes Feldmann
Jayne Feminella*
Martha Field*
Sarah B. Findley*
Muschi Fisher*
Martha M. Frank*
Tyra Freed*
Nancy Freeman*
Sandra Friedlander
Cindy Frith*
Carroll Frohman*
Cameron Q. Furber*

Caroline H. Furr
Sally Garland
Martha Geiger*
Mrs. Jonathan C. Gibson
Diane Ginsberg*
Anne Glubiak
Liz Goffigon*
Kay Barnes Goldberg*
Missy Goode*
Carrie Goodman
Hannah M. Goodman
Martha Goodson*
Phyllis Gootee*
Tina Graham*
Susan A. Graves*
Boo Greene*
Bonnie Greenwalt*
Nancy Gregory*
Cheryl Gresham
Jennifer M. Griffiths*
The Bill Gwaltney Family
Lexie Haglund*
Carol F. Ham
Lucy Harman*
Mary Lawrence Harrell*
Anne Harrison L. Harris*
Sally Harris*
Elizabeth S. Hart
Maureen Harvey*
Lenka Harvie*
Florence F. Hawkins*
Karen Hedelt*
Carolyn Helfrich*
Ann Heller*
Susan C. Henderson*
Donna S. Herbert*
Julee Herbert
Sarah S. Hodgkin*
Jane Holden
Linda Holden*
Carole Metz Holland
Elizabeth M. Holsinger*
Molly S. Hood*
Nancy Earle Horgan*
Lynn H. Hower*
Amy Hudgens
Beverly Hudson*
Maureen Hutchens*
Molly Ill*
Ina R. Ingram*
Joyce C. Jaeger*
Dr. & Mrs.  
Charles M. James*
Elizabeth B. Johnson*
Karan M. Johnson*
Kelly Johnson*
Lisa Johnson
Mary C. Johnson*
Robin Johnson*

Annual Border $100-249

Doris A. Harrison
Katherine Harvard
Mary Lou Hatten*
Mary-Whitley Haycox*
Margaret Dietz  
Henderson*
Ruth J. Hill*
Mac Houfek*
Pamela Hudson*
Elizabeth H. Huffman
Allene Atkinson Hull*
Patricia Hunter*
Mrs. Jeremy G. Hurlbatt*
Heidi Fauth James*
Karen Jamison*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Matthew D. Jenkins
Anne Jennings*
Mary Ann Johnson*
Carolyn H. Jones
Karen Jones*
Sidney Jordan*
Jane Walker Kerewich*
Kate Kessler
Mary Kincheloe
Beverley King*
Patricia Rodman King*
Ann Kington*
Mary Mac Laing*
Joanie Laird
Mary Ann B. Lamb*
Mrs. Harry F. Langhorne
Joni Lawler*
Betty H. Lesko*
Ann F. Lewis
Aurelia Lewis
Gladys Lewis*
Jacqueline Lee  
Martine Locke
Carolyn H. Loritsch
Calder Loth*
Bebe Luck*
Barbara B. Luton*
Ginni Mackenzie*
Gale Martin
Jan Mattern*
Madeline Mayhood*
Judy Mazzucchelli*
Kathy McCahill*
Lynn McCashin*
Jerry McKinney*
Susan F. McNeely*
Rebecca B. Meeker*
Karen C. Miles*
Jane Mitchell
Nancy C. Mitchell*
Camilla H. Moffatt*
Monica T. Monday*
Linda Montgomery
Dee Moore

Sue Ann Morgan*
Lisa P. Morin
Nancy Morris*
Pam Moskal*
Caroline H. Neal*
Mrs. Linda D. Newton*
Carolyn McLeod Noland*
Lindsay Nolting*
Caroline H. Norman*
Michelle Norris*
Suzanne S. Obenshain*
Becky O’Brian*
Mercer W. O’Hara*
Kathleen O’Neal
Patty Olivieri*
Emma Oppenhimer*
Sandy Parks*
Betsy Parrish*
Mary Parsley*
Kaki Pearson*
Doris Peery*
Judy Perry*
Sarah Pierson*
Betty Lou Pigg*
Becky Porter
Sarah Porter*
Lauren S. Prince*
Betsy Quarles
Susie Rawles
Mary R. Reed*
Harriet T. Reynolds*
Casey Rice*
Joyce C. Rice*
Schuyler R. Richardson
Jennifer Rinehart*
Susan Ripol*
Phyllis Ripper*
Virginia Voght Rocen*
Beverley Wellford  
Rowland*
Polly Rowley
Blair Johnson Rumney*
Helen J. Ryan*
Sue Ryan*
Ellen H. Saunders*
Jane G. Schaubach*
Mary Ann Schmidt*
Betty Shaw
Kay Spindle Shiflett*
Anita L. Shull*
Laura Daughtry Smart*
Amy Smith*
Belle Smith*
Linda K. Smith
Mary M. Abel Smith
Selby P. Smith
Ann Snyder
Lee Snyder*
Joe and Joyce Spaulding

Lois Spencer*
Cora Sue Spruill*
Beth Stabler*
Oz Staley*
Hollis S. Stauber*
Margrete Stevens*
Debbie Stevenson*
Lynda Gomez Strickler*
Betty F. Strider*
Jane Owen Stringer*
Marianne Stryker
Gina Sullivan*
Kit Sullivan
Nancy McAllister  
Sutcliffe*
Margaret W. Talman*
Louise and Dickie Tayloe*
Mary Glen Taylor*
Sue C. Taylor*
Christina Teague*
Mrs. W. McIlwaine 
Thompson, Jr.*
Lauren Thompson*
Matthew G. Thompson, Jr.
Patsy Thompson*
Anne Tilney
Marcia B. Turner*
Janet B. Tutton*
Kay Tyler*
Ellen K. Upton*
Cassie Van Derslice*
Britteny H. Van Deusen
Wendy C. Vaughn*
Karen Wachtmeister*
Mary Gibson  
Shumate Waddill*
Kitty Lee Wafle*
Diane Walker
Wendy Walker*
Jessica Bemis Ward*
Betty Byrne Ware*
Anne Warlick*
Georgiana Watt
Jane Wells*
Marlene Whitely
Marty Whipple
Jane B. White*
Mary Wick*
Dootsie Wilbur*
Kate Williams*
Mary Ballou Williams
Anne Leddy Wilson*
Eileen A. Wilson*
Douglas Wise-Stuart*
Mina Wood*
Betsy Worthington*
Mary Denny Wray*
Judith Craddock Wright*
Sarah Jane Wyatt*
Kate Zullo*
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Beth Miller Fine Jewelry
Blakemore’s Flowers
Blue Ridge Bank
Caspari
Castle Hill Cider
Colonial Williamsburg
City of Fredericksburg
Denton Foundation
Design Printing Warsaw
Eagle Carpet
Gardens in a Flowerpot 
Grassroots
Hilldrup Companies, Inc.
Izaak Walton League
Janice Cain Stationery, LLC
James McHone Jewelry
Jason Dodd, Realtor
Lynchburg Wholesale Florist
Martinsville-Henry County  
EDC Tourism Division
Mary Barnett’s
McEnearney Associates:  
Mason Bavin, Vici Boguess  
and Mary Ellen Rotondo
The New Leaf
Norfolk Botanical Garden
Norfolk Plumbing
Obenshain Law Group
Palladium
Pamplin Historical Park
Potomac Floral Wholesale
Printing Express
Protogyrou & Rigney
Provisions Gourmet and RSVP 
Limited
Rappahannock Concrete
Rockingham Canvas Co.
Rodamers Landscaping  
and Garden Center
Ronald McDonald House
Serendip
Sigmon-Taylor
Southern Bank
South Roanoke  
Methodist Church

Spotswood  
Garden Foundation
Strange’s
Stifel
Sunnyside
Sun Trust
The Supply Room Company
Swift Creek Mill Theater
Tamara’s Design
Veterans Union Home Loans
Virginia Gazette
Virginia Linen Service
Virginia Zoological Society
Wall, Einhorn
Wilbanks, Smith & Thomas
Wynne Volvo
YWCA
Geri Barker
Russell Bernabo
Sara Campbell
Virginia Cherry
Catherine Cole
Madylin Croy and  
Ron Holsinger
Terra Firm
Catherine Fulton
Mary Furash-Doncaster
Glenna and Wes Graves
Lee Guerry
Greta Gustavson*
Joyce Jaeger*
Linda and Doug Light
Marcia Long
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Moffitt
Jamie Old
Jay Paul
Elizabeth Price
Patricia Rawls
Lucy Rhame
Mo Stiner
Lee Taylor
Courtney Violette

* Perennials – Three or More Years of Annual Fund Giving 

Natalee D. Johnsrud*
Ellen Jones*
Ellen Kelso*
Lou S. Kendrick
Mrs. Laurie Holliday 
Keswick
Judy Kidd*
Brenda Kincaid
Fran King*
Kassie Kingsley*
Alice E. Koziol*
Nancy Kyler*
Louise LaBarca*
Dr. Aileen Laing*
Jackie Lane*
Anne J. Lanning*
Sky Larsen*
Preston Lee*
Nancy LeHew- 
Krogsund*
Fran Lewis
Tara Little*
Mr. and Mrs.  
Malcolm H. Livick*
Corinne Llewellyn*
Peg Lockwood
Deena Lugar*
Elizabeth Macher
Boyd MacIver*
Julie W. MacKinlay*
Anne Madonia*
Mary C. Malbon*
Pat and Paul Malgee*
Kellie Mann*
Alice Marshall*
Sandy Martin*
Nancy T. Mastin
Cindy May*
Susan McCauley
Donna McCullough
Mary Leigh McDaniel*
John D. McFarlane
Ann McMurray*
Patricia T. Merson
Elisabeth F. Miles*
Marilyn Millard*
Ann S. Moir
Joan W. Moody
Sharon Moody
Marty Moore
Amine E. Morgan*
Kathie Morris*
Louise Morton*
Kate Muller*
Jenny Murphy
Maggie Neale*
 

Kathleen Nevill*
Tommi Nevin*
Alice Nicholas
Lois M. Nichols*
Cindy Nolan
Kim Notarianni
Helen Nunley
Stephanie Otteni
Betty Barr Ould
Merry Abbitt Outlaw*
Anne T. Overman*
Constance Owen*
Frances Padden*
Ann C. Palmore*
Ellen S. Papetti*
Anne Parker*
Barbara Parker
Dana C. Parker*
Ann Parr*
Jean Patteson*
Judith Peatross*
Martha Perkins
Debby Philp
Mrs. E. Lee Pinney*
Joan B. Pollard*
Mary Louisa Preston
Liz Price*
Pat Proctor*
Pam Pruden*
Jane M. Purrington*
Stacy Queensberry and 
Jerry Olson
Patricia M. Rabil
Deirdre E. Rainey
Ellen Ramsey
Ann Reamy*
Elizabeth B. Reed*
Helen Scott Townsend 
Reed
Rachael Remuzzi*
Trish Renn
Grace Rice*
Mrs. A. Benjamin Rippe*
Barbara D. Roberson
Anne Roberts
Robin Roberts
Elizabeth Robertson*
Michaela Robinson*
Minouche Robinson*
Nancy Roddey
Sue F. Rogers*
Cynthia Roscoe
Pamela B. Rucker*
Natalie H. Rude*
Martha J. Rush
Maureen Sallade

Linda G. Sargent*
Maria Satterfield
Virginia Savage*
Sallie T. Schmidt*
Eliza H. Severt*
Sally Seward*
Winston Sheffield
Virginia W. Shelor*
Kathleen Short
Lourene T. Silvey*
Betsy Sisson*
Anne G. Smith
Sue Spooner
Brucie Gaylord  
Standahl
Linda Stanford
Elaine Stephenson*
Pam Stevenson
Judy Sullivan*
Margaret B. Talley*
Mercer Taylor*
Cynthia Temple*
Becky Tench*
Betsy Terhune
Jane Testerman*
Mary Nelson  
Thompson*
Scottie Thomson*
Nella Timmons
Susan B. Totty*
Anita and  
Richard Towell
Nancy Tucker*
Susan K. Turner
Elizabeth Walden*
Bernice Walker*
Marilyn Taylor Walker*
Lynn Ward*
Mills Wehner*
Linda and  
Mark J. Wenger*
Ann S. Wentworth*
Jane A. White*
Debi P. Whittle*
Mr. and Mrs.  
F. Dixon Whitworth
Alice R. Wilkerson*
Carol Williams+
Mary P. Williams
Dawn J. Williamson*
Patricia J. Wohl*
Elizabeth Wolf*
Kay Wray*
Kimberly Wright*

Knot Garden $1-99 continued Gifts in Kind
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President 
Nina Mustard 
The Williamsburg Garden Club

First Vice President 
Jean Gilpin 
Winchester-Clarke Garden Club

Second Vice President 
Susan Robertson 
The James River Garden Club

Treasurer 
Betsy Worthington 
The Lynchburg Garden Club

Recording Secretary 
Tricia Garner  
The Rappahannock Valley  
Garden Club

Corresponding Secretary 
Sue Rosser  
The Martinsville Garden Club

Parliamentarian 
Ann Gordon Evans  
The Huntington Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 1 
Janet Rosser  
The Ashland Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 2 
Meg Laughon 
Hillside Garden Club

Director at Large,  District 3 
Sidney Jordan 
The Hampton Roads Garden Club 

Director at Large,  District 4 
Kris Carbone  
The Garden Club of Danville

Director at Large,  District 5 
Tuckie Westfall  
The Garden Club of Alexandria

Director at Large,  District 6 
Ellen Upton 
The Elizabeth River Garden Club 

Conservation and Beautification 
Wendy Vaughn  
The Princess Anne Garden Club

Finance 
Vicky Alexander  
The Hunting Creek Garden Club

Development 
Debbie Lewis  
The Garden Study Club

Flower Shows 
Susan Wight  
The Princess Anne Garden Club

Historic Garden Week  
Stephie Broadwater 
The Nansemond River  
Garden Club

Horticulture 
Catherine Madden  
The Lynchburg Garden Club

Restoration 
Dianne Spence  
The Williamsburg Garden Club 
The Garden Club of Gloucester

         2017-2018 GCV Board of Directors

   GCV Staff
Lynn McCashin 
Executive Director

Karen Ellsworth 
Director of Historic Garden Week and 
Special Programs

Lexie Haglund 
Director of Development 

Ann Heller 
Communications Coordinator

Terri Lowman 
Historic Garden Week  
Administrative Coordinator

Kathy Knollmann 
Bookkeeper

Quan McGough 
Office and Event Coordinator

Lee Mondesir 
KVH House Manager




